
Custer County Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) 

October 17, 2012 

The Custer County LEPC met in regular session at the Custer County Fairgrounds.  The meeting was 
called to order by Michael Galloway, Chairman at 10:00 a.m.   A sign-in sheet was provided and contact 
information sheets were passed around.  There were 38 attendees.   

Mr. Galloway presented to the LEPC members that he has been appointed by Governor Mary Fallin as a 
member of Oklahoma Hazardous Material Emergency Response Commission. 

There is upcoming training for NIMS – the HSEP class scheduled for December 4 – 6, 2012 at the Francis 
Tuttle Technology Center in Oklahoma City.  Registration is available at www.OSUFST.org.  

By December 31, 2012, Narrowband Radio Communication deadline, all towers, radios are to be 
compliant.  There will be an update with ID card for First Responders.  On October 30, 2012, there will 
be a meeting of Homeland Security, Police, Fire, Sheriff, Public Works and EMS. 

Hospital Preparedness Planning grants are now open for 2013 ESF8. 

At 10:15 Tammie Miller, Regional Preparedness and Response Nurse for Region 1 held a discussion for 
staff communication training for the Custer County MIPS.  It was noted that the main Point of 
Distribution (POD) for Custer County is the Weatherford Baptist Church, with the Clinton Fairground as a 
backup site.  The MIPS presentation concluded at 10:55. 
 
Mr. Galloway stated to the LEPC members that TransCaer training is being held.  Western Technology 
Center has indicated that it is need of a respiratory test kit.  This test kit is used for voluntary fire 
departments and local businesses when testing their respirators.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m. 
 
/s/Michael Galloway, Chairman 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 


